
 

Issue 02 – 15th February 2023 
 

 

 

PRINCIPAL 
 

 

Dear Parents/Caregivers/Whānau 
 

Wow, what a busy two weeks we have had since our last newsletter.   
 

 
I thoroughly enjoyed the 
pōwhiri to welcome our new 

students and staff last 
week.  The kapa haka 

group’s performance was 
fabulous and the children all 
behaved respectfully.   

 
It was very special for me 

to have so many of my 
friends from Hope School 

visiting too.  I was also very proud of the manaakitanga and 

respect shown by our Wakefield School students during and 
after the pōwhiri. 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 



There has already been some great learning happening in all the 
teams.  A couple of highlights are… 
 

Karearea and Toroa teams participated in a fantastic Te Tiriti inquiry 

day.  I really enjoyed joining in with the children and learning 
alongside them on this day.  I was very impressed with the team 

work and focus shown during the inquiry time, ka mau te wehi! 
 

 

 
 
The Kereru team has been doing some fabulous portrait drawing practice using whiteboards.  It will be really 
exciting to see their final attempts on paper. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Finally, I wish to express my immense gratitude to the very 

warm welcome I have been given by so many people.  Thank 
you for taking the time to stop and introduce yourself and chat 

with me.  My apologies if I have to ask your name several times 
over the next few months, my head is in a complete spin trying to remember so many names and 
faces! 
 
Please know that connecting with the community and students is very important to me.  If there 

is anything you want to discuss with me and you don’t get a chance for an informal chat, please 
make an appointment to come and meet with me.  
 
I look forward to sharing more news and great examples of our students learning in another two 
weeks. 
 

 

Freya Hogarth 

Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

BEFORE SCHOOL SUPERVISION 

 

 

We have noticed some children arriving at school very early. Please remember, for their safety and wellbeing, 

children are not allowed to be at school before 8:15 am unless by prior arrangement.   We do understand 

that sometimes families do have situations that require some flexibility.  If you get caught out and need an 

unusually early drop off or late pick up please make sure you have spoken with one of our staff members 

and sought their agreement.  Equally we ask that families support each other (it takes a village to raise a 

child) with before and after school care if you can.  We also know that the community needs change over 

time.  With this in mind, later in the term we will be putting out a survey to see if there is enough need for a 

before school care programme to be established. 

 

 

BULLYING PREVENTION AND RESPONSE 
 

 

This is the first in a three-part series of information about responding to and preventing bullying at Wakefield 

School. 

 

Children often talk about feeling “bullied” at school and indeed when bullying occurs it can have long lasting 

negative impacts. In order to effectively prevent and respond to bullying in our school, it is essential we first 

understand what bullying is and what it is not. 

 

So what is bullying?   

The widely accepted definition of bullying is that it has four distinct characteristics: 

1. Bullying is deliberate (done to purposely hurt someone) – there is an intention to cause physical 

and / or psychological pain or discomfort to another person.  

2. Bullying involves a power imbalance (the victim believes the bully / bullies have more 

power) – there is an actual or perceived unequal relationship between the target and the initiator 

that may be based on physical size, age, gender, social status or digital capability and access.  

3. Bullying has an element of repetition (the same thing happens multiple times or with 

multiple people) – bullying behaviour is usually not one-off. It is repeated over time, with the threat 

of further incidents leading to fear and anxiety. Repeated acts of bullying may involve single acts with 

different targets, as well as multiple acts with the same target.  

4. Bullying is harmful (bullying hurts people) – there is short or long-term physical or psychological 

harm to the target (eg, as a result of coercion or intimidation).  

 

The bully or bullies are only part of the problem: 

 Bullies are usually children who are hurting so much they feel an urge to hurt others. 

 Bystanders are people who see bullying behaviour and don’t do or say anything. By not doing or 

saying anything they support the bullying to continue. 

 Followers are people who don’t start the bullying behaviour but join in or laugh, this encourages the 

bullying to continue. 

 A victim's resilience or lack of resilience has a significant impact on the severity of bullying.  One child 

may be moderately annoyed by one behaviour and another seriously upset by the same behaviour.   

What should you do if you think your child or another child is being bullied? 

Very often bullying can be very covert behaviour, this means that it is hidden from the adults. Please don’t 

assume we know what has happened or is happening.  If you believe your child has been/is being bullied, 

please make contact with us as soon as you can. This could be making contact with your child’s teacher or, 

if you feel the situation is serious, contacting the principal or one of our deputy principals. Please also 

encourage your child to speak to a trusted adult at school if they are concerned for themselves or anyone 

else. 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

ROAD PATROL 
 

 

It has been noticed that some parents are choosing to cross the road with children in sight of the road patrol 

crossing point but not at the crossing, both before and after school.  Please help us to reinforce the road 

safety messages we give your child by always using our road patrol crossing when our children are on road 

patrol duty. 

 

 

 

UPCOMING TEACHER’S UNION MEETING 
 

 

On Tuesday 28 February almost all our teachers will be attending a union meeting.  This means we will be 

finishing school at 12:45pm on this day. As our teachers will need to get away very promptly, if parents 

arrive after 12:50pm children will be able to be collected from the hall. 

 

Supervision through to 3pm will be provided for children of families who are unable to make other 

arrangements.  As the union meeting involves almost all our teaching staff, we would appreciate as many 

families as possible collecting children early.  There will be a notification slip on the Skool Loop app for you 

to complete so that we know how many students we will be supervising.  Please contact the office if you need 

help accessing the Skool Loop app.   

 

 

SPORTS 
 

 

Thank you to all those parents who registered their children for sport via the skool loop app. If you missed 

this, then please contact me to discuss options. There will be more information regarding teams, times etc 

later this week. 

 

kathy.ameen@wakefield.school.nz 

 

Wakefield Sports Tops 

All students need to wear a Wakefield School Sports top if playing in a school team. These can be purchased 

at the school office. 

 

 

LIBRARY 
 

 
There are a large number of library books which have not been 

returned following the summer holiday. Please check your book 

shelves at home and return any ASAP. 

 

Scholastic Lucky Book Club 

All students will receive a brochure twice a term. The return date 

for orders is stamped on the front of the brochure. All orders 

should be placed in an envelope with the form and the correct 

change. Any cheques should be made out to Wakefield School. 

Drop the envelope into the box in the office.  When you fill out 

the order form, make sure your child’s full name and room 

number are on the form. For any enquires about the Scholastic book club, contact Kathy in the library. 

 

kathy.ameen@wakefield.school.nz 

 

Parent Books 

We do have a small supply of parent books which you are welcome to borrow. All parents and younger siblings 

can be added to the library database, to enable you to borrow books. See Kathy in the library for this. 

mailto:kathy.ameen@wakefield.school.nz
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NEW STUDENTS 

 

 
Welcome to new students and families, we hope you are settling in and will enjoy 
your time at Wakefield School. 
 

Chelsea Caldwell 

Dallas Caldwell 

 

 

 

 

 

PTA 

 

 
  



 

SKOOL LOOP APP 
 

 

You can now access Kindo through the skool loop app. 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



Kindo – School Payments Online 

 

 

  



 
IMPORTANT DATES 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  

22nd February Board of Trustees Meeting – 5:30pm 

24th February Wakefield School Triathlon 

 

28th February Teacher Union Meeting  

02nd March Wakefield School Triathlon – Postponement Date 

03rd March School Photos 

09th March Wakefield School Swimming Sports 

14th March Celebrate Science Morning 

16th March Cluster Swimming Sports 

20th March to 29th 

March 

Karearea Paretai Camp 

22nd March Board of Trustees Meeting – 5:30pm 

22nd March Junior Kiwi Sports Day (TBC) 

06th April Last Day of Term 1 

24th April Term 2 Begins 



 
  



 
  







 
 





 
  



 

 

 

 

  



 



 


